
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS 

February 26, 2018 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met February 26, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. Commissioners, Keith Roe, Steve 

Greene and Mark Fleming were present. Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk, was present for the meeting.  

 

The following were present for office head meeting: Chris Petet, Custodian; Joel Elkins, General 

Superintendent; Barrett Simon, Livestock Agent; Anna Morgan, Register of Deeds; Travis Garst, Solid Waste 

Director; Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director; Nancy Marihugh, Health Nurse; Marilou Becker, Deputy 

County Appraiser; Don Jacobs, Sheriff and Gail Bartley, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness 

Director and 911 Coordinator. Those absent: Brenda Eakins, Treasurer. 

  

Don Jacobs said he will be working with the SAFE Program tomorrow and that two deputies are attending the 

training academy; the department has a newly hired part time deputy and they are continuing to work on a grant 

application.  

 

Nancy Marihugh said she has been working on the fiscal year 2019 preparedness grants; attended the tabletop 

exercise; Public Initiatives meeting and will attend the KASPER training.  

 

Shannon Meier reported that February has been a busy month for calls. He also attended the table top exercise 

and has an update on the grant application for his department.  

 

Barrett Simon said the winter range manager seminar was well attended. He also attended the KLA Legislative 

dinner and it was 4-H District Days this month.  

 

Marilou Becker said the County Appraiser’s Office change of value notices will be sent out on March 1. She 

said the personal property assessment sheets are due March 15th. 

 

Chris Petet said the new lights have been installed.  

 

Gail Bartley said he attended the tabletop exercise. He also worked with the Sheriff and Schools on the Shelter 

in Place Drill. He plans to attend the Weed Director’s Conference March 5.  

 

Joel Elkins said they started hauling rock and continue to work on tubes and cutting brush.  

 

Travis Garst said the state approved the Facility Operating Plan. Travis plans to attend HHW recertification. He 

said that they will be shipping out two loads of recyclables.  

 

Carla Waugh said that she attended the tabletop exercise. She reminded everyone that it was payroll week.  

 

Mark Fleming said he attended the Strategic Doing meeting and North Central Regional Planning meeting. 

 

Steve Greene said he attended the Juvenile Detention Center Board meeting and plans to attend the Jewell 

County Hospital Board meeting this week.  

 

Keith Roe said that he also attended the Strategic Doing meeting and the Jewell County Conservation District 

meeting. Keith stated that the Commissioners and County Clerk attended the Legislative Coffee at Bob’s Inn 

this morning with Senator Elaine Bowers and Representative Troy Waymaster as guest speakers. This 

concluded the office head meeting.    

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, advised that the Dane G. Hansen Grant application was approved and 

received funds for the two X Series Zoll Monitor Defibrillators. The units are equipped with Manual 

Defibrillation, AED, Pacing, 12-lead ekg with transmission capability to hospitals, Blood Pressure, Pulse 



Oxymetry, Carbon Monoxide testing, Carbon Dioxide Monitoring, and Trauma Parameter blood monitoring.  

The cost of this equipment is $83,492.72.  Jewell County EMS received a grant from the Dane Hansen 

Foundation for $70,000.00 and credits from the Zoll Medical Corp of $6,000 for a total of $76,000.00 or about 

90.5% of the total cost.  This means Jewell County will only pay $7,492.72 for this state of the art equipment. 

 

The minutes of the February 20, 2018 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed road maintenance. The Commissioners discussed road concerns.  

 

Mark Fleming left the meeting at 9:50 a.m. to attend a funeral.  

 

Chris Petet, Custodian, discussed the B-Green Lawn Care letter for broadleaf weed control and grub control.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m.  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Mark Fleming, Member      Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


